Courthouse a	
Home Commissioners Council County Offices GIS Maps Community Links	
Commissioner's Homepage	DECATUR COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
FAQ's	April 5, 2010
Resources - Meeting Minutes and other documents.	The Decatur County Commissioners opened their April 5th, 2010 meeting with the following present: Jerome Buening-President, John Richards, Rick Nobbe and Bridgett Weber – Auditor
Contact Info	The March 15th 2010 meeting minutes were approved as read.
	Mark Mohr – Highway Superintendent reported that the Lake McCoy project is complete and was able to keep costs under \$15,000.00.
	Mr. Mohr provided project coordination contracts for signatures on Bridge #18, #19 and #25 from INDOT. Mr. Nobbe moved to sign contracts, Mr. Richards seconded and Mr. Buening concurred.
	RFP's were accepted for Bridge #19. A review committee will need to be selected to determine an engineer for this project. Mr. Nobbe will serve as representative for the Commissioners and additional members will be selected by Mark Mohr.
	Road cuts were discussed; the cost is now \$35.00. Commissioners agreed the cost of this service has been underpriced based on the work involved. Mr. Mohr will do additional research on costs and report back to the Commissioners.
	Mr. Buening read a letter from a property owner showing appreciation of the work the highway department did during the heavy snow falls in February.
	Hugh Miller – Emergency Management reported that J & K will be updating the Johnson Radios. Mr. Miller thanked Commissioners for adopting the travel advisory ordinance.
	Vicki Kellerman – EDC provided an update. PROFAB has been purchased by an Ohio Company and will be adding an electrical line which will add employees. Ms. Kellerman will be traveling to Japan for the mission trip sponsored by EDC.
	Commissioner John Richards presented a certificate of authenticity for a United States Flag flown in IRAQ where his son Shawn is now stationed. Mr. Richards also read a letter from his son. The flag along with the letter will be displayed in the designated foyer of the courthouse.
	Mark Klosterkemper - City of Greensburg Street Commissioner reported that GRW will be getting GIS Data for the railroad culvert along Gas Creek. The City and County have a GIS Data Sharing Agreement in place.
	With nothing further to come before the Commissioners, Mr. Richards moved to recess, Mr. Nobbe seconded and Mr. Buening concurred.
	Jerome Buening, President
	Attest: Date:

<u>Home | Commissioners | Council | County Offices | GIS Maps | Community Links</u>

Contact <u>David A Leas</u> with your questions or comments.

© 908 Design - all rights reserved.